
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

Cliff’s Notes:  May days are finally here and the trees and 
spring flowers are colorizing the landscape.  Hooray!  It’s 
such a good feeling to smell that fresh spring air.  In this 
month’s message I have some good news, some bad 
news and back again to good news.  First, the Rustbuster 
2021 event has met the minimum needed and will kick off 
our outside season.  Because of the early time start, we 
will not be touring together to Lockport.  Remember to 
get there early for the best parking and don’t forget your 
masks.  This will be a great event!  Second, for the bad 
news, I must report that our 2021 car show will have to 
be postponed again to 2022.  Chuck Facklam has met 
with the town of Elma several times and they cannot lift 
all of the state restrictions for an event of this size.  There 
are just too many obstacles to overcome.  Even if we 
were to move the event to another location the financial 
risk this year would be high.  We cannot afford to lose 
money on the show.  Third, we will be replacing our show 
with a new ICE CREAM SUNDAE TOUR II.  Don Butlak is 
excited to take us to the Charcoal Corral in Perry, New 
York.  This is a destination tour that promises great food, 
ice cream sundaes and games.  Then, take the long way 
home by driving through Letchworth State park.  Look for 
the flyer in this months Sidelight .  Don’t miss this one! 



OK, back to Cliff’s story: With the Red Jaguar XKE all 
shined up and ready to go, I hit the local show circuit in 
1982. The first win ever was at the huge Victor Car Show 
held in Victor, NY.  What a great show that was back in 
the day.  Always held on the grass, they regularly 
attracted about 1000 cars.  For the next ten years, I 
regularly drove to all the best car shows.  Do you 
remember the Tri-Five Show, Ford Lord Show, Southgate 
Plaza Show, Eurocar Car Day and many more.  Many 
shows did not have a foreign/sports car class until the 
Jaguar Club kept showing up.  Then I bought an open car 
trailer and took the Jag on the road to several out of 
state shows.  We hit many shows in Canada, 
Massachusetts, New Hope PA., Cleveland to mention a 
few.  Everyone knows how much work that is and fun at 
the same time.  So, 10 years and 30 + wins is a pretty 
good record for an old Cat.  Time for a pause, to promote 
family needs, career, friends, a new house and the Jaguar 
Club.  I received many offers to buy the Jag from the 
original owner to Rick Mears the Indy 500 winner.  But, 
I just could not let it go.  So, I look forward to bringing the 
Cat back all shined up and Purrfect soon!  The saga 
continues… 
Thanks for reading my story and I look forward to you 
and AACA being a part of the next chapter. 
Stay well and stay safe.                                          Cliff 



 


